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October 6, 2019

Dear Sisters and Brothers,

As we enter the 131st year of the Grand Chapter of Ohio, our vision for the future is about Connecting with each other, with Chapters, our Youth, Masonic organizations, and Communities. It’s about Building relationships with members, communities, and charities. It’s about Growing in numbers and relationships and being more visible in the community, state, and more. It takes each of you “playing your part” to be in harmony and achieve goals!

We need to be mindful that change is necessary for growth. Effective with the 2019-2020 Grand Chapter year, there is a REVISION to the OPEN INSTALLATION Ceremony, Book of Instruction, page 38. Please use the information provided regarding the OPEN INSTALLATION ceremony until the Book of Instruction is updated. In summary, the Worthy Patron now explains the rap of the gavel after he enters the Chapter Room instead of the Worthy Matron. Rationale is members and visitors already stand and sit prior to the entrance of the Worthy Matron.

Another change for the 2019-2010 Grand Chapter year, I am asking that the WGM and WGP be presented at the Altar, as well as General Grand Chapter Officers, General Grand Chapter Committee Members and PGMs and PGPs of the Grand Chapter of Ohio. Grand Officers and Deputy Grand Matrons will be presented behind Esther’s station. Grand Representatives will be presented at their seats as well as Worthy Matrons and Worthy Patrons.  They will not introduce themselves. Greetings will be given from the East. Honored Masons and 50-year members will stand and be recognized; however, they will not introduce themselves. Each group under recognitions will be recognized by standing, and then being seated when the next group is called/announced.

The change in presentations is out no disrespect for any group, but the decrease in the time it takes for presentations on these special meetings is necessary if we are going to keep the interest of current and new members in participating in the work of our beautiful Order.

We thank you for your consideration of these changes and know that notes will be written in the Symphony of the Stars for you!

Margi Wheeler







Chuck Merckle

Worthy Grand Matron






Worthy Grand Patron


